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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Landmarks Committee, March 14, 20111 – 6:30 PM

Hunter College School of Social Work, 129 East 79th Street – Room 1010

Present:  Jane Parshall, Teri Slater, Marco Tamayo, David Helpern, Kenneth Austin, Elizabeth Ashby, Michelle Birnbaum, Joie Anderson

Absent Excused:  David Liston, Susan Evans, Christina Davis 

1. 224 East 62nd Street  (between Third and Second Avenues) – Treadwell Farm Historic District – Mr. Ward Dennis, Higgens Quasebarth, Preservation Consultant, presenting for the applicant.  Application is to construct a rear yard addition.

WHEREAS 224 East 64th Street is an Italianate style rowhouse designed by James W. Pirrson and constructed in 1868.

WHEREAS 224 East 64th Street is one of a row of 5 houses on the south side of 62nd Street all designed and constructed by the same architect and builder. 

WHEREAS there is an existing 14’1” one story rear yard extension.

WHEREAS the applicant proposes to replace the existing extension with a new extension which would extend out an additional 4 feet into the rear yard, making the extension 18’3”.

WHEREAS the rear wall of the extension would be made entirely of glass with a decorative panel of glass blocks on either side of the rear wall of glass.  

WHEREAS at the 2nd story, there would be an open iron railing with 18” high planters hung from the railing system.

WHEREAS at the east and west sides of the 18 ft., 3 inch extension, there will be masonry walls, made of concrete blocks. 

WHEREAS  the choice of  materials to be used, the uninterrupted glass at the rear and the scale of the concrete blocks to be used in the masonry wall are inappropriate and out-of -context within the historic district.

WHEREAS the transition from the concrete blocks (masonry) to the brick at the rear elevation is inelegant and arbitrary.

WHEREAS the use of brick rather than concrete would have been a better solution for the wall.

WHEREAS the further incursion into the open space in the rear is inappropriate and out of context within the historic district.  

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that this application is disapproved as presented.

VOTE:  8 in favor (Anderson, Ashby, Austin, Birnbaum, Helpern, Parshall, Slater, Tamayo)

2. New Business – A discussion of how to improve and enlarge on the “Information Sheet for Applicants Appearing before Community Board #8 Landmarks Committee.
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